
DRAFT

Charlestown Conservation Commission meeting 15 Nov 2010
Members Present: Jim Fowler, Dick Holmes, Steve Dumont, Charlie St. Pierre
Alternate Members Present: Michael Francis
Called to order 7:08 P.M. by Dick Holmes chair
minutes of 18 approved as corrected

1) Hubbard Hill State Forest – road widening has started, the feller-buncher is in the
forest.

2) Conservation Easement booklet & letter – 61 booklets and letters have been
mailed. Included in the envelope were the letter, the booklet and a return postcard.
Dick Holmes paid for the postcards and the postage. Motion made, seconded and
past to repay Dick Holmes $136.05 from the money market account. CCC
discussed whether to continue and include the lots of land in town of less than 20
acres. We decided to wait until we see the response from the larger parcels.

3) DOT Scenic Byway Grants – The NH Scenic Byway Council is looking for
projects to fund. Letter of intent due by 1 Dec. Steve Dumont to research.

4) Old Claremont Road horse problem – Travis Royce and Dick Holmes discussed
the problem with Dave Edkins. He told them that the problem had also been
brought to the attention of the Planning Board and the state DES. Problem seems
to have been resolved; the horse is gone.

5) Correspondence – Dick Holmes reviewed correspondence received since last
meeting.

6) Other Business
a) Putnam Farms sludge sites public meeting will be Tuesday, December 14th

7 P.M. at the Silsby Library.

adjourned; 7:45 P.M.
minutes submitted by Jim Fowler secretary
minutes approved by Dick Holmes chair

_______________________________
Dick Holmes     date


